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DGSOM MSC

December 14th, 2010

M I N U T E S

Call to Order: Quorum met and meeting called to order at 7:10 pm 

Members present: Jose Aguilar (JA- Chair), Mark Safaee (MS), Mathew Quirk (MQ), Kevin Ikuta (KI), Jon Kimball (JK), Ziyad Khesbak (ZK), Alice Zhang (AZ), Lance Chapman (LC), Meredith Szumski (MZ), Dr. Neil Parker (NP)

Approval of the Agenda - Motion to approve agenda by unanimous consent, approved.

Approval of Minutes -Motion to approve the Minutes by unanimous consent, approved

Officer/Committee Reports

MS1s: Pizza parties are going well. There is strong interest in having OB/Gyn pelvic exams taught in 2nd year using standardized patients once again, feeling that waiting for the OB/Gyn rotation in 3rd year leaves student unprepared for other clerkships, such as Family Medicine. 

MSIIs: Fundraising events are successful, students are enthusiastic. 

MS3s: Planning and final arrangements for the Winter Block Party underway. All students are welcome. 

MS4s: Interview season in full swing. Global Health Initiative electives have started. A similar model is being planned for the 1st years during their first summer break. 

Budget Committee – MQ: 9 requests, 4 approved. Results as follows:

1) Medical Students for Choice lunch lecture: approved for 25 people, total $140.00

2) Mobile Clinic funding for parking: the proposal for $330.00 was rejected given that the MSC does not typically funding parking, and that the issue of parking for the clinic site is more of an organizational issue rather than funding deficit. 

3) Mobile Clinic funding for storage space: the amount requested was $664.50. However, since the MSC does not do retroactive funding, we can only fund for January and February storage, amounting to an approved amount of $443.00

4) MS1 MEC-sponsored lunch event (Meredith talk): this proposal has been tabled given that the RSVP list seems to be a class roster and not a true RSVP list. Also, the +$7 request per person is not reasonable, given that our bylaws cap lunch funding at $5.60 per person. Also, since the nature of the talk would be better served later in the 1st year, their MEC reps can prepare a better funding proposal for a later date.  

5) MS1 Social Block Exams competition awards: the proposal for $480 was rejected on the basis that the MSC does not fund for gifts. The committee agreed with the spirit of the proposal and encourages the social reps to continue to develop events for their class, but must consider the funding exclusions stipulated in our bylaws.  

6) MS1 Social Thai Dinner: approved for $50.00. We encourage the social chairs to expand these events to the entire medical student body to increase attendance and to benefit the medical community. 

7) MS3 Winter Block Party: approved for $400.00

8) OB/Gyn Interest Group lunch lecture: approved for 25 people at $140.00

9) Ophthalmology Interest Group lunch lecture: approved for 50 people at $280.00

Total approved from MSC budget: $1,453.00


All School Formal (JA) – MZ suggested the Jason Madachy Foundation as a charity for the proceeds obtained from the Formal. However, other possible suggestions were made. MS suggested donating to the Family Venice Clinic. NP suggested working with Mattel to donate to kids in need. Other suggestions were Union Rescue Mission, OPCC, Salvation Army. We also discussed the importance of advertising the event to the student body to ensure we can cover the cost of the event and obtain sufficient funds for a sizeable contribution to charity (which will be chosen soon). We must also clarify the attire for the event, and that visitors and guests are more than welcome, but not necessary. If students will be attending alone, we can aid in grouping such students so they are more inclined to attend. 

60th Anniversary Speaker Series (NP) – Dr. Washington has set up a lecture series for the 2011 calendar year which marks the 60th Anniversary of the DGSOM at UCLA. He seeks suggestions from the MSC for speakers, who can be anyone, so long as they can tie in their talk with Healthcare. These lectures will be closed to the public, but open to all healthcare personnel (doctors, nurses, staff, etc). UCLA will provide transportation, food, and lodging, but not speaking fees. JA suggested giving honorary degrees to speakers in lieu of paying speaking fees. Names suggested at the meeting were Dr. Drew (TV personality), President Bill Clinton, etc. We can bring names to the attention of NP or Dr. Washington throughout the  year. Some of these names may even be part of the list of people considered to be the Keynote Speaker for the Graduating class. 

New Business:

ITEM A: New Student Organization Application: Medical Innovation Interest Group – Open discussion of application. Will be considered at the next MSC meeting. 

Key Debate: A better selection for faculty advisors should be made, such as Dr. Molly Coy who is the Chief for Medical Innovation at UCLA. Also an advisor who is affiliated with the Anderson School of Business is suggested. The interest group should also submit a membership list, or an interest sign up to gauge the amount of student support the group will receive. 

ITEM B: Amendment to the Constitution: Wellness Groups submitted by Kevin Ikuta – Open discussion of the amendment. Will be picked up at next meeting. 

Key Debate: Concern over distinguishing Wellness Groups and Student Activities Groups. IK and MZ will clarify definitions for the next meeting.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.
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